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Rabbi Jonathan Sacks, z’l, tells the story of Sir Moses Montefiore, 
who was once asked by someone how much he was worth.  
Montefiore thought for a moment and then replied with a sum of 
some hundreds of thousands of pounds.  “C’mon,” said the man, “I 
know you’re worth millions.  Why did you tell me you’re only worth a 
few hundred thousand pounds?”  And Montefiore replied, “You did 
not ask me how much I owned, you asked how much I’m worth, and 
that is the sum that I have given to t’zdakah for far this year.  Because”, he said, “we are worth what 
we are willing to share with others.”   
(https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=RePzJJJGI5z0) 
 
I find this statement truly inspirational!  Of course, as we know, t’zdakah, which is at the heart of 
our Torah reading this morning, is obligated.  Perhaps because there are those whose hearts may 
not so move them, to borrow language from parashat t’rumah, or there are those, who might not be 
willing to share as Sir Moses Montefiore did in his lifetime.  In fact, parashat Re’eh makes clear:  
“if...there is a needy person among you...you must open your hand and lend him sufficient for 
whatever he needs.”  (Deut. 15:7-8). 
 
Rabbi Sacks further examines the obligation to give.  “What is the English for t’zdakah?”, he asks.  “There  
is no English.  Ask one hundred Jews what is the  English for t’zdakah.  Fifty will say charity, fifty will say 
justice, and that’s exactly right.  T’zdakah means both charity and justice.  The only trouble is, that in 
English, something can’t be charity and justice at the same time.”  By way of example, Rabbi Sacks 
imagines that he gives someone a thousand dollars.  “If it’s money he owes that person, then,” he concludes, 
“it’s justice.  But, if he just thinks that the person could use the money and gives it out of the kindness of his 
heart, then it’s charity.  In English,” he says, “charity and justice cannot live together, they are like two 
magnets that drive each other apart.  In Judaism, however, they’re bonded in superglue and they’re bonded 
in that one concept, t’zdakah.  How come the Hebrew language can do something the English language 
can’t?” he asks.  “And the answer,” he tells us, “is very simple.  In Judaism, we don’t ultimately possess 
what we own.  Everything we have is ultimately God’s, and God merely lends it to us, gives it to us in trust, 
and one of the conditions of that trust is that we share it with people who have less than we do.  And that is 
why in Judaism charity is justice and justice takes the form of charity.  That is one word,” concludes Rabbi 
Sacks, “that has the power to change the world.” 
(https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=meEK4dUf3Os) 
 
 
For as long as I can remember, Pesach, for me, could be summed up in the phrase in our Haggadah:  B’chol 
dor vador chayav adam lirot et atzmo K’ilu hu yatzah mimitzvayim, in every generation each of us must see 
ourselves as if we personally went forth from Egypt.  On Pesach I have always believed that we needed to be 
able to understand our ancestors’ enslavement as our own, and to, therefore, be motivated to empathize with 
those who are still enslaved and act to redeem them.  (continued on page 2) 
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But, this year, I’ve begun to widen my view of Pesach to include the period of the omer which symbolizes 
our move from slavery to freedom, from redemption to revelation.  Just as we are taught that as part of the 
process of becoming a free people, those who left Egypt were not those who entered the land, but rather 
those who entered the land were of the next generation.  So, too, have I come to understand the period of the 
omer,  the seven weeks from Pesach to Shavu’ot, from exodus to tithing, become an important part of the 
process of the formation of our people’s character.  In the wilderness an aspirational goal is set:  A people 
who worships one God with particular emphasis on two values:  gratitude and justice.  And that has become, 
for me, the focus of the omer period, leading up to Sinai.  If Pesach is about redemption for all, then the 
seven weeks until we receive Torah is about our ability to recognize the goodness in our lives, to be grateful 
for all that God has provided and continues to provide for us, and to work toward insuring justice for all, so 
that all will have reason to be grateful.  These values are what make for the kind of society God strove to 
create when we went forth from Egypt.  Without gratitude and justice our society may not be worthy of the 
sacred words we are preparing to receive.  As Sir Moses Montefiore noted, we are worth what we willing to 
share with others. 

Perhaps Debbie Friedman, z’l, understood this lesson well when in a song, she put together the text from the 
Haggadah, B’chol don vador, in every generation, with the words of Hillel the Sage, im ein ani li mi li, if I 
am not for myself, who will be for me?  If I am only for myself, what am I?  And if not now, when?  
Redemption and Revelation cannot exist without gratitude and justice. 
 
Just before Pesach, we rid our homes of all chametz.  Especially now, as we count the days until Shavu’ot, 
I’d like to suggest that we engage in a communal ridding of chametz, a word which is related to the Hebrew 
word chamutz, or sour.  Let us rid ourselves of sour attitudes which block us from recognizing God’s gifts in 
the universe, and let us work toward the creation of justice within our societies, so that we can all come to 
the foot of Mt. Sinai with clean hearts and spirits, ready to receive the gift of Torah. 
 

Rabbi Carmit Harari 
 

Donations to Ukraine arrived safe and sound! 
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I hope everyone had a good Passover holiday. After a small gathering last year, it was nice to see everyone in the 

kitchen preparing the Seder meal. Having family and friends around brought a sense of normality to the holiday. The 

Women of Shir Tikvah held a Seder on Saturday with 60 attendees. It is nice to have such great participation and we 

look forward to more opportunities to get together. 

I would like to welcome Kay Shell to the Shir Tikvah family. Kay started working as our Office Administrator the last 

week of March. Kay is a widow, after losing her husband, Mark, to cancer in 2015. Mark and Kay Shell spent their 36 

years together in southern Illinois and pastored the same non-denominational church for 27 years, where Kay worked as 

the office administrator.  In the small world we live in, Kay purchased the former home of Shir Tikvah members, Caryl 

and Manny z"l Chudwin, in Olympia Fields in January of 2021. Kay has two adult children, Joshua- 41 years old, and 

Candice- 38 years old, who both live in the Ukrainian Village neighborhood of Chicago. 

Kay is looking forward to meeting all our members. She is very outgoing and has brought new energy to the office. With 

her prior work experience, she is very comfortable in the nuance of a religious organization. As I have worked with Kay, 

I have realized how many words we use which are not commonly known outside our community such as yahrzeit or 

shiva. Kay will have a learning curve, but I have no doubt it will not take long for her to be up to speed. Kay is a great 

addition to our team. Please stop in and say hello. 

The war in Ukraine continues and we must not let this atrocity slip from the headlines. The Russian invasion does not 

look to be ending soon and the continuing attack on civilians is disheartening. Our first collection of supplies was a 

success, collecting 1,000 pounds of medical supplies, blankets, and sleeping bags. Due to the efforts by Lana, we were 

able to ship the material to Poland free of charge. The shipment was delayed at the Ukraine border but is now in Lviv. 

Because of last week's bombing in Lviv, the shipment got delayed again but is scheduled to be delivered early this week 

to Kharkiv. 

There remains a large demand for medical supplies in Ukraine. Therefore, we decided to have another collection to 

support Ukraine. For this drive we will only be collecting medical supplies. This includes first aid kits, tourniquets, 

ibuprofen, and Mylar thermal blankets. All these items are listed on the Amazon wish list you can connect to using the 

link on our flyer in the bulletin. Choose the items to equal the amount you would like to donate and select Shir Tikvah as 

the shipping location. If you are unfamiliar with Amazon, you can send a check for your donation to the Shir Tikvah 

office and write Ukraine on the check. The office will order the needed medical supplies with the proceeds. We 

appreciate all those who have gave to our collection and those that helped pack the supplies. 

On May 20, we will be honoring Rabbi Leo Wolkow z"l with a plaque to be placed in the main sanctuary. Helen 

Wolkow will be joining us for the service. I grew up with Rabbi Wolkow at Temple B’nai Yehuda, along with so many 

others, may his memory be for a blessing. It will be nice to see plaques for Rabbi Wolkow and Cantor Altman z"l 

together in the sanctuary where they worked together for so many years.  

On Sunday, May 22 at 4PM, we will be hosting an exhibit by photographer Paul Margolis. He is a documentary and fine 

art photographer, as well as a writer and lecturer. We will be viewing his exhibit “Impressions of Israel” with Paul 

providing his commentary. Rabbi Harari was able to arrange for Paul to visit us while he was touring in the area. This 

event is being underwritten by the Institute for Jewish Activism Fund and Rabbi Jonathon Wolf. We have a busy 

weekend planned, and this event will be a good way to wrap up the weekend. 

This will be my last bulletin article except for my comments at the Annual Meeting on June 26. My work background 
was financial so writing articles was a challenge for me. I did enjoy writing the articles and hope you found them 
informative. 

President's Message 
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The grass has turned green and the trees are budding.  Can warm 

weather be far behind?  

The Women of Shir Tikvah are looking forward to a couple of 

upcoming happenings.  Come join us on Monday, May 9 at 

10:30 am for a general meeting followed by lunch.  We will 

brainstorm future events for the upcoming year.  At the meeting, 

we will nominate a slate of officers and board for the coming 

year.  Call the temple office to RSVP. 

On Sunday, June 12, we are one of the sponsors for a PJ Library event with preschoolers in the community. 

Rachel Mylan, who grew up at our congregation, will be the facilitator.  Watch your email for more 

information. 

Our closing event will be on Wednesday, June 15.  Our speaker will be Rex Newell from Rex’s Antiques.  

This will be the Shir Tikvah version of Antique Roadshow.  He will give appraisals on various items.  Watch 

for the flyer for this event.  We will elect our officers and board for 2022-2023. 

Looking forward to seeing everyone at these events! 

Gayle 

Women of Shir Tikvah News 

“No more pencils, no more books…”   

Our last days of school for 2021-2022 are so quickly approaching:  The last day of Sunday School is May 
1st.  The children will spend part of that day making falafels. 

The last days for Hebrew School are Wednesday, May 4th and Thursday, May 5th.  This all culminates 
with a Reform Service on Saturday, May 7th at 10:15 am.  The students will lead a large part of the 
service, as they move closer to their B;nai Mitzvah.  All are welcome to worship with us that morning! 

On Sunday, April 10th, the students went on a field trip o Skokie, where they went to a Jewel grocery store 
with a large selections of Kosher food.  They participated in a scavenger hunt, looking for particular 
Passover items.  Reports from the kids stated that they had a good time. 

On Sunday, April 24th, the students went again to Skokie to visit the Illinois Holocaust Museum.  Along 
with the kids came several parents.  The experience proved to be very powerful to all who attended, and it 
was  timely to coincide with Yom HaShoah. 

Even though the school year is ending, the teachers are already expressing excitement about the school 
year to come.  According to the teachers, the most positive thing about this year was observing the students 
bond with one another, and the parents bond with one another.  Our goal this year was to help the kids 
create a pride in being Jewish, and a pride in belonging to our Shir Tikvah community.  We believe we are 
well on our way to that goal. 

Sherry Dieckman, Carole Fefferman, Rabbi Carmit Harari, Donelle Macey 

SCHOOL NEWS 
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May 6th 

Reform Service– 7:30 pm 

 

May 7th 

Reform Service– 10:15 am 

Kiddush Luncheon to follow 

Parashat K’doshim 

Leviticus 19:1-20:27 

Haftarah:  Amos 9:7-15 

 

May 13th  

Reform  Service-  7:30 pm 

 

May 14th 

Conservative Service– 9:45 am 

Parashat Emor 

Leviticus 21:1-24:23 

Haftarah:  Ezekiel 44:15-31 

 

May 20th 

Reform Service @ 7:30 pm 

 

 

 

 

May 21st 

Reform Service– 10:15 am 

Aufraf for Noah Cahan & Jamie Gorosh 

Kiddush Lunch provided by Cahan Family 

Parashat B’har 

Leviticus 25:1-26:2 

Haftarah:  Jeremiah 32:6-27 

 

May 27th 

Reform Service– 7:30 pm 

 

May 28th 

Conservative Service @ 9:45 am 

Parashat Bechukotai 

Leviticus 26:3-27:34 

Haftarah:  Jeremiah 16:19-17:14 

 

Candle Lighting Times 

Homewood, IL 

 

May 6th-  7:34 pm 

May 13th-  7:41 pm 

May 20th– 7:48 pm 

May 27th-  7:54 pm 
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TRIBUTES 

 

 

FROM         IN MEMORY OF 

 

Rabbi’s Discretionary Fund 

John & Elizabeth Proctor        Marjorie Proctor 

Dan & Tommie Gbur        Dolores Gbur 

Jeffrey Gilbert         Milton Lowe 

Debbie & Dan Greenberg        Amy Greenberg 

Elliott Greenberg         Amy Greenberg 

Donelle Macey         Bashele Berkovitz 

Dr. Lawrence & Doris Machtinger       Greti Diamant 

Larry & Evie Plofsky        Herb Wexler 

Harold Shabelman        David Lorsch 

Harold Shabelman        Rose Mozer 

Cheryl Warshaw                      Joseph Warshaw   
     

     

 

General Fund 

Frank Shuftan         David Lorsch 

Sharon & Henry Lorsch        Priscilla Sutker 

Marsha Lotz         Mary Lotz 

Susan Johnson         Margaret Hesky 

Judy & Richard Lieb        Helen Michaelson 

Miriam Garbow         Burton Garbow 

Elena Morone         Isaac Escandarani 

Alene & Ron Rutsky        Philip Schneider 

Jack Levitt         Fern Goldsmith 

Carrie & Jerry Tenny        Jacob Tenny 

Laura & Jacob Eisenwasser       Risa & Lloyd– new grandson 

Laura & Jacob Eisenwasser       Jeanne Gilbert– 95th birthday 

Edith Feldmann         Jeanne Gilbert– 95th birthday 

Sarah Smason         Jeanne Gilvert– 95th birthday 

Helen Wolkow         Rabbi Dreyfus- 70th birthday 
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Barb Schwarz   May 1st 

Tommie Gbur   May 2nd 

Dan Gbur   May 3rd 

Gayla Cahan   May 3rd 

Lynne Buntman  May 3rd 

David Rader   May 6th 

Stuart Switt   May 7th 

Chuck Stone   May 11th 

Karlyn Hurowitz  May 12th 

Sandi Reich   May 15th 

Ron Tenny   May 15th 

Beverly Sokol   May 17th 

Sarah Smason   May 17th 

Mel Muchnik   May 19th 

Roy Robinson   May 20th 

Isaac Dean Latman  May 23rd 

Ken Fleischer   May 25th 

Keith Reich   May 29th 

Phil Elias   May 31st 

 

 

 

Mel & Janet Muchnik   May 1st 

Jake & Laura Eisenwasser  May 16th 

Robert & Susan Held   May 18th 

Sid & Trudy Barch   May 18th 

Irwin & Harlene Friedman  May 20th 

Matt & Tracey Levy   May 24th 

Lloyd & Risa Graff   May 24th 

Steve & Judy Altman   May 25th 

Barry & Marilys Sturm  May 26th 

Sherman & Harriet Susman     May 27th 
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05/06/2022 

Max Barsuk 

Peggy Eisenstein 

Lester Fink 

Mary B. Gitlitz 

Jack Goodman 

David Greenberg 

Max Hesky 

Fay Langer 

Frances Ann Leibowitz 

Marilyn Kay Levinson 

Ted Lewin 

Allen Lotz 

Morton Malis 

Nancy Mickelson 

Ruth Murray 

Alta Pahn 

Hilde Pollack 

Isaac Pressman 

Nathan Rappaport  

Henrietta Salloway 

Bernice Schraeger 

Sarah Sherman 

Leo Shifris 

Ruth Shuchter 

Morris Simon 

Paul Spangler 

Sam Steiner 

Jacob Tenny 

Frances Wessel 

Ralph Wilkins 

 

05/13/2022 

Kadem Algamis 

Margaret (Scotty) Alpert 

Dorothea Altman 

Dorothy Ascher 

Dora Brotman 

Elinor Calabrese 

Esther D. Cerier 

Max Glick 

Rose Golland 

Seymour Greenspan 

Shirley Levinthal 

Rose Mednick 

Minna Rosenstein 

Marvin Rothman 

Anita Rubin 

Selma Sandack 

Sam Shapin 

Jay Robert Silverman 

Marion Simon 

Edwin Sokol 

Frances Feldman Thorpe 

Vilmos Trebitsch 

Dorothy Ulman 

Dr. Alfred Weinberg 

 

05/20/2022 

Leah Aaron 

Bessie Abraham 

Isabelle Abrams 

Edward Cohn 

Marga Lea Cohn 

Max Dosick 

Max F. Eisner 

Blanche Elliot 

Isador Epstein 

Milton Freis 

Rebecca Gabovitch 

Roberta Singer Goldman 

Richard E. Gutstadt 

Benjamin Hecht 

Hans Jacoby 

Morris Klutznick 

Louis Kravitz 

Rose Lassner 

MAY YAHRZEIT LIST 
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Rosalie E. Lewin 

Julius Lion 

Diane March 

Harry Marks 

Arthur Milsk 

Sam Perlberg 

William Platt 

Henry Polk 

Jack Sevelow 

Dora Shnay 

George Shuftan 

Harold Sonduck 

Joanne Spark 

Walter Sporn 

Edward Stangle 

Samuel Strom 

Ida Sutker 

Ruth Wishnoff 

 
 

05/27/2022 

Jack Abrams 

Eric Adler 

Sheila Bernstein 

Pearl Bildner 

Harry Brotman 

Hyman G. Brown 

Mary Brown 

Rose G. Burrows 

Bertha Chiz 

Anna Engelberg 

Mary Feldstein 

Abraham I. Freis 

Emil Goldman 

Angelo Juarez 

Abraham Kamenetsky 

Yetta Kaplan 

Hilda Kaufmann 

Rose Krucoff 

Florence Kusel 

Albert LaBianco 

Faye Finkelstein Laner 

Dolores Licht 

Bruce Marshall 

Leoni Masliah 

Norma Meisner 

Leon Morse 

Lt. Col. Harry W. Paper 

Harold Pattis 

Ida Pressman 

Arthur Rauch 

Priscilla Reben 

Irwin Rothschild 

Harriet Shapiro 

Arthur Silverman 

Lawrence Somerman 

Terry Spark Rader 

Levi Spector 

Minnie Steinberg 

Beatrice Stone 

Mildred Weinstein 

Sorah Yalowitz 

Oscar H. Zwick 
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Mi Shebeirach 

 

Dan Argentar (David ben Shmu’el  v’Tovi Leah) 

Stu Argentar 

Gayla Cahan 

Beverly Schneider Carroll 

Eugene Cohen 

Rabbi Ellen Dreyfus (Harav Ilana Miryam bat Chava) 

Marilyn Fleischer 

Arnold Freifelder 

Jackie Gilbert 

Ginny Gilbert 

Ronnie Hamad 

Linda Kelly 

Haven Kern 

Millie Kruglick 

Mike Larks 

Diane Lorsch 

Michael Lotz 

Robert Mahler 

Kelsye Orlich 

Eric Rubin 

Lynne Rutzky 

Frank Safcik 

Johnny Schmit 

Sarah Schwartz 

Alan Shnay 

Carol Spector 

Celia Ann Toll 

Mia Waxman 

Pat Wilkins 

Vera Wilkins 

Beckham Wilkins 
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Join us for 

 

KIDDUSH LUNCH 

FOLLOWING SHABBAT REFORM SERVICE 
 (the last student-led service for the year) 

 

Shir Tikvah will begin actively posting photos on our Facebook 

page.  Please call the office @ 708-799-4110 if you DO NOT give us 

permission to post photos of you at Shir Tikvah events!   

Thank you!  

Sponsored by  JUF  “Nourish Our Neighbors” for PCs for People 

Free Recycling  

of old computers, towers, keyboards, etc. 

Look for the recycling containers behind  Shir Tikvah on 

May 21st-22nd 

(Does NOT include any items that are not computer 

related!) 
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Women of Shir Tikvah Meeting/ Luncheon 
 
 

WoST invites you to an open meeting on  

May 9th at 10:30 am  

with a luncheon to follow.  Nominations will be taken for President, Vice 
President, Secretary, Treasurer, and Board Members. 

 
Please RSVP by calling the Shir Tikvah office at 

708-799-4110 by May 6th! 
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JUF Teens + Springboard Cohort 
Programs:  

 
 
Looking for a yearlong cohort opportunity? Join JUF Teens + 
Springboard in the 2022-2023 school year with the following 
three opportunities.  
 
• Voices: The Chicago Jewish Teen Foundation is for Jewish 
high school students from across the metro Chicago area to learn 
and experience the ins and outs of philanthropy and the grant-
making process.  
• Research Training Internship Applications (RTI) is for 
female and nonbinary identifying teens to explore, research and 
report on a social justice issue they believe the Jewish community 
is facing in order to continue to teach the community.  
• Diller Teen Fellows is a prestigious fellowship for 10th and 
11th graders interested in exploring topics of leadership, Jewish 
identity, Israel, and beyond. 
• Springboard Peer Ambassadors is for Jewish high school 
students from the Chicago area who want to play a key role in 
planning and attending Jewish experiences with their friends and 
have thoughtful conversations with friends. 
To learn more and apply for these programs go to www.juf.org 

and search for these pages: Voices, RTI, Diller, and Springboard 

Peer Ambassadors.  

https://www.juf.org/teens/Voices_Apply.aspx
https://www.juf.org/teens/RTI_Apply.aspx
https://www.juf.org/teens/Diller_Apply
https://www.juf.org/springboard/tmplTeenLeadership.aspx?id=450762#:~:text=Peer%20Ambassadors
https://www.juf.org/springboard/tmplTeenLeadership.aspx?id=450762#:~:text=Peer%20Ambassadors

